
In 1987-88, a committee of association members drafted a Development Control Plan for the area that 
reflected the thinking of a great number if residents of South Golden Beach and North Ocean Shores. 
Here is the draft that was sent to Byron Shire Council in June, 1988.

South Golden Beach Development Plan 1988
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